July 20, 2013 Minutes

Shohola Falls Trails End Property Owners Association held a Board of Directors’ meeting Saturday July 20, 2013 9:00a.m. at the association office building.

ROLL CALL:
Officers Present

President       - Michael Smith

Vice Pres.     - Robert Personette

Members Present

Iris Altreche
Vinny D’Eusanio

Gerrylynn Haak

Debbie Shevlin

Officers Absent

Secretary      - Wendy Glynn

Treasurer      - Jo-Ann Pollack
Others Present

Pam Valenza – Property Manager

Rich Henry Esq. – Attorney 
President Smith called the meeting to order at 9:10am. Asked for a motion to approve the June 2013 minutes. 
MOTION: by Vinny D’Eusanio to approve the June 2013 minutes. Second: Gerrylynn Haak Abstain: Debbie Shevlin VOTE: All others in favor
Property Manager’s Report

Pam Valenza-

· Dues income – we are at 94% of current dues collected and 112% of prior dues collected.
· 60 lots have been reconnected to date which is the same number as last year at this time
· 34 lots have made no payment on 2013 dues
· Judgment letters were sent to 32 lots – 11 of the lots are making payments

· 1 lot defaulted in July on the individual payment plan

· 4th of July weekend was good – we had approx. 1,100 guests on property- does not include property owners
· The bar is ahead $1600.00 as of $ July 14th- same as last year
· Water usage was up due to the amount of people on property July 4th  - it was 203,000 gallons. Everyone has a copy in their folder.
· Roads are going to be chipped and sealed the first week of August. We obtained 2 bids – the cost is $26,605. We will do one side at a time and post when it will be done. Route 6 to Aztec, Wappinger and Shohola Lane will be done.
· Pools have been extremely busy – had to close several times due to fecal incidents, vomiting and a dirty diaper left in the pool 
· Swim lessons and Zumba are going to start 15 min earlier so the pool area can be cleared 15 min prior to the pool opening due to people setting up their chairs before the pool opens
· Discussion about the pool awning and possible new umbrellas was held. -Mike Smith – nothing can happen this season as we would have to budget

· Security has issued 44 speeding citations year to date

· Shohola Fire Dept. donation was requested – Board agreed to $200.00 donation
· Vinny D’Eusanio – We have an issue with golf carts parking in non-parking spots. We should look into designating a golf cart parking area. -Discussion about golf cart liability and insurance was held

· We received the 2014 liquor license 
· Met with PP&L regarding tree cutting/trimming they will have to do in order to change the electric service from 2-phase to 3-phase on Route 6.
· Cutting/trimming should start within a few weeks. It will be done at the front entrance and also affect lots on Wappinger Lane.
· They will leave to wood at handling lengths and try to preserve as much low growing vegetation as possible.

· Will also clear the back emergency access on Wappinger Lane– we will install a locked gate once it is done.

· Lot 4611 put in a written offer to the Board for lot 4610 owned by the Land Company (empty lot) for $3,500. PO will use as a quarter dues lot this year and may make it a full dues lot next year. Board accepted the offer.
Legal
Richard Henry, attorney –
· Filed and received liquor license 
· Attorney for lot 5911 wrote a letter regarding an incident that occurred last year where citations were issued
· The matter has gone to the Rules Enforcement committee and in front of the Board – it is exhausted on our end. 
· Attorney Henry will write a letter in response 
· Lot 4121 is deeding back to TE Land Co.
· 3703 Land Co. lot is in contract and will be closing soon
· A lot wrote questioning the 180 day rule
· Allowed on property 180 days in any 365 day cycle
· POs can be fined per day as they go over 180 days
· PO had questions about the 180 day rule. – It is all in the By-laws.
Rules Enforcement
Bob Personette – 

· 7 POs have grieved year to date – down from last year

Security
Mike Smith – 

· The new security is still transitioning 
· They are writing more citations as the season goes on

· PO wrote a letter stating how nice and professional the new security company is.

· PO – Are bar IDs checked every night? – Yes, they should be checked and POs get their hand stamped.

· PO – is security up to date with the rules and regulations? Yes, they have copies and have reviewed them. They are still becoming familiar.
Treasurer’s Report

Mike Smith (for Jo-Ann Pollack) – Budget is on target -
MOTION: by Debbie Shevlin to pay the bills. Second: Vinny D’Eusanio VOTE: All others in favor

Property Owners
· Some of the channels are missing on the TV in the clubhouse. – we will see about re-programming them
· PO asked if we can get handles in the comfort stations because it gets very slippery when the floors get wet. – Yes, we will look into adding handles.
· PO stated there is broken gym equipment in the fitness center. – We will look into it but the cords he was referring to were replaced August 2012
· PO asked if the Zumba instructor carried her own insurance or if she was insured under Trails End. – She has her own insurance.
Break to Executive Session at 10:25am.

Open to Regular Session at 11:25am.
Peggie, Remax Realtor – 
· The new trailer at the entrance is very nice
· Maintenance has done a good job cleaning up the old lots

· There have been more Land Co. inquiries since we have linked both the Remax and Trails End POA websites

· Started a website for Trails End properties only – still in the building process should be done soon

· Total Recreation wanted to look into working out a package deal for new lot and trailer and give the info to Remax to show interested clients.

· Mike Smith – we could see if we can set up a “model” lot to show people what the finished product would look like

· Discussion held regarding the ‘package deals’ 

· Has TE looked into getting closed porches back? – Yes, this has been brought up with the Twp. and we are working on it.

· There was a small leak in the trailer. – Report it to the office so we can pass the info to maintenance ASAP.

· PO suggested that we start a Welcoming Committee for new owners to discuss the rules and regulations. 

· The office gives out resale packets to new owners prior to closing and a new owner packet when they come in after the closing and addresses any questions they may have.

· Discussion on what a welcoming committee would entail was held
Old Business
· Rich Henry – we should let the  lots by Route 6 know about the PP&L tree cutting/trimming
· PO stated the lighting at the main entrance is very dark

· Vinny D’Eusanio – did we ever look into moving the garbage dumpster by the clubhouse? 

· Pam – we cannot move it because waste management must be able to access the dumpster
Recreation
· Iris Altreche – multi-cultural night went very well
MOTION:  by Vinny D’Eusanio to close the meeting at 12pm. Second: Iris Altreche VOTE:  All in favor

Respectfully submitted,

Maegan Herington
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